


# Netherlee and Stamperland (NeSt) Community Council Meeting Minutes



Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> November 2021 7pm-9pm

Clarkston Hall – Lesser hall and Zoom

Agenda Item	Minute	Action
1. Welcome, members present and apologies	<p><i>Present</i> Bob Shaw (BS), Victoria Pearson (VP), Siobhan McGuinness (SM), Padraig O’Duffin (PO’D), Martin Armitage (MA), David McDonald (DM), Katie Pragnell (KP), Bill Considine (BC), Duncan Scott (DS), Graham Keany (GK), Bronwen Livingston (BL), Joanna Teuton (JT), John Boyle (JB)</p> <p><i>Apologies</i> Pamela Kinloch, Jim Boyle, Catriona Milosevich, Margaret Corrie, Cllr Lafferty, Cllr Miller</p> <p><i>In Attendance</i> Cllr A Ireland, Cllr McDonald, Sgt G Sweeney, PC Baxter, K Oswald MP.</p>	
2. Minutes from previous meeting agreed	<p>The minutes of the meeting held on Zoom on the 21<sup>st</sup> October were accepted as accurate. Proposer – JB Secunder – PO’D</p>	
3. Outstanding actions from previous meeting	<p>SM went through the outstanding actions from the previous meeting. Many of the actions are on the agenda for the current meeting.</p>	
4. Treasurer update	<p>Padraig will liaise with Bill and Graham for account switch. Agreed Padraig will report on spending and income at each meeting going forward. Process required for expenditure – Padraig will draft a process for agreement at next meeting. David suggested use of card and will discuss with Padraig.</p>	PO’D
5. Police Update	<p> Police REPORT - NeSt CC - November</p> <p>PS Sweeney and PC Baxter attended the meeting to update on police activity within the area. Overall low level of crime and good community reporting. Roads raised as area of potential discussion and liaison, PS Sweeney keen to engage and work with group. Police deal with enforcement and council deal with longer term strategy for roads.</p>	

	<p>Cllr Ireland raised concern around fireworks and some damage caused at Muirend Pavilion as well as some fireworks being targeted.</p> <p>Bob raised concerns re parking at Netherlee Primary School. Sergeant explained tricky to manage solely by police and keen to engage with interested parties to help tackle this as part of a long term solution. Noted buildout work due to commence.</p>	
<p>6. Working groups updates</p> <p>a. parking/roads</p> <p>b. social media/website</p> <p>c. outreach</p>	<p>BS opened item and invited subgroup representatives to discuss any actions since previous meeting.</p> <p>a. Buildout work starting on 23<sup>rd</sup> November at Linnpark Avenue onto Clarkston Road. Cllr Ireland advised Netherlee is being looked at as part of wider traffic management in the new year. Cllr Ireland meeting with head of roads on 30<sup>th</sup> November, Katie attending to discuss issues in Stamperland and Joanna attending to discuss issues in Netherlee. Noted there is a consultation on the parklets on Busby Road</p> <p>b. Social media, reaching more members. QR codes printed by Bob for handing out at Christmas market. Facebook rules changing so to look into changing the page from a group to a page</p> <p>c. Katie made contact with "Community" magazine for doing an advert on community council behalf. Not able to progress but may be willing to print an article. Bob has printed QR codes for putting up in local businesses. Victoria to request reinstatement of noticeboard at Netherlee primary school.</p> <p>Bob also noted that he has donated the use of a printer to the community council.</p>	Ongoing agenda item
<p>7. Meeting with Clarkston Community council</p>	<p>Bob reported that he and Victoria attended to observe a Clarkston community council meeting. Stated the group is effective and has a good turnout. Some discussion around new position of Clarkston disaster memorial – NeSt community council would be consulted on this.</p> <p>Council building on Busby Road may be available for community council use in future, very early stages. Clarkston Christmas market – kindly offered NeSt some space on the stall to promote our community council.</p>	

8. River cart micro-hydro	<p>Agreement to invite representative to future meeting to discuss some key areas:</p> <p>What are we being asked to support, sum of the grant, who is funding and who benefits from the funding, are there similar schemes in place that can be compared with.</p> <p>Bob drafting a letter on behalf of the community council.</p> <p>Siobhan inviting representative to discuss at future meeting</p>	<p>BS – letter</p> <p>SM - invite</p>
9. Overlee Park	<p>David has been approached by some residents re the condition of the park post works.</p> <p>Cllr Ireland agreed to visit the site with David in December</p>	
10. Invitation to join/attend NeSt	<p>1 vacancy currently – agreed no action at this stage but any resident wishing to attend meetings is welcome. AGM will address vacancies.</p>	
11. Access to school from First Avenue	<p>Ongoing dialogue with residents, council and MP. Will update as progressing</p>	
12. Climate Change	<p>Climate change officer from ERC unable to attend. Siobhan updated group of details of local plans received – “wee woods” only direct engagement programme currently. Climate change strategy and action plan is being prepared and will go out to public consultation.</p> <p>Officer happy to attend future meeting, diary permitting, to discuss climate strategy and action within the area.</p>	
13. Gardens in bloom	<p>No further update</p>	
14. Membership	<p>Discussed under item 10.</p>	
15. AOB	<p>Victoria proposes a phone to be held by community council for members to contact if they wish. General support from community council around this. Victoria will follow up for pricing etc.</p> <p>UK parliament constituencies consultation – no change at this time. Support from community council to continue as proposed. Bob to draft letter to this effect.</p> <p>Clarkston Christmas market – rota drafted and volunteers for manning the stall for the duration of the market as follows:  12-1 : Pamela  1-2 : John  2-3 : Catriona  3-4 : Victoria  4-5 : Bob  5-6 : David</p>	<p>VP</p> <p>BS</p>

	Busby Road parklets – some discussion around a community council stance. Lots of points of discussion and decision to respond as individuals due to short date of closure on consultation, 13 <sup>th</sup> December.	
16.	Close <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Next meeting to be held on 20<sup>th</sup> January 2022 in Clarkston Hall and on zoom</li></ul>	

DRAFT